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    Our Lady of Lourdes Primary School, Hopefield Road, Blackburn, EH47 7HZ

Email address: ourladyoflourdes.ps@wled.org.uk

Head Teacher: Mrs Eileen Brennan
Tel: 01506 653103
Spring 2016
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‘Striving for Excellence’
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DATES FOR YOUR DIARY


MAY


23.5.16:  VICTORIA DAY – SCHOOL HOLIDAY


27.5.16:  DRESS DOWN DAY £1 donation


28.5.16:  First Holy Communions at 10am


JUNE


1.6.16:  Badger the Mystical Mutt author visit (P1-4)


1.6.16:  OLOL Got Talent:  1.30pm


2.6.16 Djembe Record Breaking attempt (P5 pupils) More info to follow.


3.6.16:  Black burn Schools Got Talent – ticket only (Community Centre – evening)


5.6.16:  Gala Day races – 12pm


7.6.16:  Gala Day Quiz @ Murrayfield PS


11.6.16:  GALA DAY


15.6.16:  P7 Induction day at St Kent’s


16.6.16: P7 Induction day at St Kent’s


17.6.16 P7 Induction day at St Kent’s


20.6.16:  Sports Day @1.15pm.  All welcome


21.6.16:  End of term outings (except P7)


22.6.16:  Primary 7 Leavers trip


23.6.16:  SCHOOL CLOSED for European Union Membership Elections


24.6.16:  LEAVERS MASS 9.30 am and


DRESS DOWN DAY £1 donation


28.6.16:  Leavers Assembly


29.6.16:  SCHOOL CLOSES for Summer holidays at 3.20 pm.  Non –uniform day (no money required)


22.8.16:  SCHOOL RE-OPENS and staff return


23.8.16:  Pupils return today at 8.55 am.




















        

















    





Dear Parents/Carers,


We have now reached our final term and we are focusing on transition for our new pupils; our current pupils (to their next stage) and for our Primary 7 leavers.  This term is always a very busy term for both staff and pupils as we approach the end of the school year.  Pupil reports will be issued in June.





We are now thinking about our outdoor spaces.  Recently, a group of parents and staff took part in a Spring clean-up in our garden area to prepare this ground for use. (A big thank you to Miss Reilly, Mrs Mann and Mrs McSherry for their help with this.)


We are now keen to bring more learning and play outdoors and have got our thinking caps on to decide how this can be best done.  Any suggestions for this would be very welcome regarding issues of foot wear, outdoor clothing etc. as we want to use this space as best we can.


Kind Regards


Mrs Brennan

















										





























		











PARENT COUNCIL


The next meeting is Monday 6th June at 6pm in the school.  A big thank you to the Parent Council again for all they do to support our school.


As we approach the end of the school session for 2015- 2016 we are continuing to evaluate our progress with the School Improvement Plan and to complete our plan for 2016- 2017.  Please pass on any suggestions or comments to our Parent Council members or Mrs Brennan regarding this.    



































Gala Day


We have decided on the theme of Hollywood for this year’s Gala Day.


We are hoping to have a decorated lorry (float) and the children are invited to dress up and walk with their school as part of the parade.  More details to follow.























LENTEN CHARITIES


Our chosen Lenten charity this year was SCIAF.  We raised £1049.84 in total.  Well done everyone.  The UK Government has committed to doubling this fundraising again this year which means we have raised over £2000.  This will make a huge difference to the people of Borana in the south of Ethiopia .THANK YOU all so much for your support and contributions.  We are so proud.


A special mention to P6/7 who raised the most money out of all classes, in fact, their fundraising equalled the same as all of the rest of the school raised together. 

















P7 “Graduation” photos


Thank you to Colin and Amanda O’Toole for assisting with these, and because of this we can offer the photos to the pupils for a small donation (£3) to cover the cost of printing and mounting.  These will be available soon.























POPE FRANCIS FAITH AWARD 


Our Primary 7 pupils are continuing to take part in this faith award and are nearing the end.  They have a few remaining tasks that they are taking part in are in.  Some of these are: leading Sunday mass and helping out at home and school.


We are very proud of them!


How beautiful it would be if each of you, every evening, could say: “Today at school, at home, at work, guided by God, I showed a sign of love towards one of my friends, my parents, an older person!”


(Pope Francis, addressing young people, April 2013)

















PARKING


 “Week of action”:  Our Junior Road Safety Officers will be working with Lisa from CAB and our neighbouring schools to take forward a week of action with regards to parking around schools.  We continue to reinforce road safety to our pupils but we need more consideration and thought with parking from those dropping off and collecting pupils.  We ask that you take notice of the yellow zig zag lines outside the pupils’ entrance to the school which are there to keep our school area safer.  Please help us by not stopping or waiting on these lines and thinking carefully about where you are stopping, waiting or parking.  Thank you.














OLOLGT


(Our Lady of Lourdes Got Talent)


As part of Blackburn Schools got Talent, we have decided to hold our own talent show.  Pupils will be auditioning in front of their class from Tuesday 24th May with the final auditions will taking place on Thursday 26th May after school. (Pupils will be notified if they are required to take part in these.) The school final will take place on Thursday 1st June at 1.30pm.  



































SUNCREAM


Please try and remember to put sun cream on your child in the morning before coming to school on the sunny days as we will be trying to take advantage of the good weather..  The older children may wish to carry a small bottle (labelled with their name) in their bags with them.

















Nut Allergy


We would like to remind you that one of our pupils has a severe nut allergy and therefore we ask that you are vigilant when providing packed lunches and snacks for your child that they don’t contain traces of nuts.














European Union Membership Elections


These take place on Thursday June 23rd.  The school is being used as a polling station and will be closed to pupils.














GIRFEC


We are continually raising awareness of GIRFEC (Getting It Right For Every Child) � HYPERLINK "http://www.gov.scot/Topics/People/Young-People/gettingitright" �http://www.gov.scot/Topics/People/Young-People/gettingitright� (Every child or young person has the right to be safe and protected and to feel safe. UNICEF Rights of the Child.)


This month’s theme is Achieving.  














CLASSIFICATION 


As Our Lady of Lourdes has only 6 classes we regularly have to composite classes and we will have to do this again this year due to our roll.  Composite classing is where children from two stages of the school compose one class and as primary teachers are trained to teach children in differentiated ability groups this should have no effect on your child’s learning. Consequently, composite classes are organised in a variety of ways and operate in the same way as single stage classes and allow children to study at their own stage level. A composite class will never exceed 25 in number. We are currently structuring our composite classes for next year and are involving the pupils to have a say in this.  It will be based on age, gender and social groupings.  

















QR CODE FOR THE BLOG 


Use your phone to scan 


this code which will take you 


straight to our school  blog.  You can 


download a free app to do this.























SCHOOL SAFETY


We are continually reviewing our practice and as part of a recent Health and Safety review we have put a number of procedures in place regarding the playground.   One of the procedures regards dropping of pupils at school in the morning: we have Mrs Sutherland in the playground from 8.40 am every morning, and she leaves the playground just after the bell goes; so if the gate into the playground is closed, please take your child to the main entrance as no-one will be in the playground supervising at that time.  Please contact Mrs Brennan if there are any safety issues that need to be brought to attention.  Thank you.























NON-UNIFORM DAYS


The Pupil Council’s monthly non-uniform days (dress down, not dress up) for pupils (and staff) take place the last Friday of every month, with a £1 donation per pupil going to class nominated charities. If pupils do not want to participate in this they should wear their uniform as usual. 


The remaining dress down days for this session are: Friday 27th May and Friday 24th June.  The last day of term is also a non-uniform day, no money required.
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